
Oakland, MD  January 2, 2024 

  

Present at the regular meeting of the Mayor and Town Council of Oakland held at 5:13 PM were 

the following: 

 

Kathy Shaffer   Mayor 

Jay Moyer   Council President 

Fred Gregg 

Sherwin Teagarden 

Dave Bruffy 

Tonya Helbig 

 

Dave Beard were not present for the meeting. 

Also present were the Town Clerk, Cindy Coddington and Andy Helbig. 

The meeting was called to order by Council President, Jay Moyer at which time Mr. Moyer led 

those in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

The meeting began with the swearing-in of Tonya Helbig by Mayor Kathy Shaffer as the new 

council person appointed to assume the seat vacated by Terry Helbig.  President Jay Moyer 

welcomed her to council, and she replied with a statement of her intent and a thank you to the 

council for choosing her. 

Cindy Coddington addressed the council regarding a request from Dorinda Kisner to use Broadford 

Park May 18, 2024, for a 5k run for their foundation.  The Town will not be involved nor assume 

any responsibility.  Motion made by Sherwin Teagarden with a second from Tonya Helbig.  The 

motion was approved unanimously. 

Sherwin Teagarden brought attention to the fountains still running at the train station.  Cindy stated 

she has spoken to the gentleman who installed, and he will winterize the fountain.  He said he had 

waited to see how it looked when frozen.  The council asked Cindy to reach out and ask him to 

winterize the fountain now. 

At approximately 5:25 PM a motion was made by Sherwin Teagarden to leave the regular meeting 

and move to Executive Session in accordance with Section 3-305(b)(1) to discuss personnel issues.  

Mayor Shaffer seconded the motion which was carried unanimously. 

The council returned to regular meeting at 5:30 PM with a motion to close made by Sherwin 

Teagarden, seconded by Mayor Shaffer.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 

 

       _____________________________Mayor 

 

       _____________________________Clerk 


